                  Olney Memories # 28
Hello Olney People,

This Olney Memories #28 doesn’t include all the memories that have been sent in.  If I send out too many at once, it seems that some providers reject them.  So I’ll send the rest real soon.  

Lots of good memories are being written by so many.  This is Great!

Please continue to let me know of your e-address changes so you will not miss any issues.  

Ann Weesner King

Pianoann97@aol.com 

Class of 1960

Dannee Newton

FangDan@aol.com, 

Yes, I am Billy Newton's oldest sister.  I remember very well in 1952 when he was born.  That  was the first night we  received a perfect picture on television!  We had a 25 ' antenna beside our house with a rotary. Yet, up to then we had been unable to receive any picture which wasn't "snowy."  When Bill was born, later that night, a perfect picture appeared on our television.

     The people at the hospital were so nice.  Whenever mother had a baby (after me) they would give her an outside room which could be reached via the outside fire escape stairs.  That way I could look through the window and see the baby and my mother. By the way, Bill Newton was named after the daughter of Dr. Weber, (the Dr. who became a bone specialist.)  Her name was "Billy Neal," and that is Bill Newton's legal name.  Why was he named after Dr. Weber's daughter as a tribute to Dr, Weber?  Well, that is another Olney story....   Best wishes to all,  

Dannee Newton

Class of  1958

Mike Chaplin

mschaplin@comcast.net
My name is Mike Chaplin "class of 75"

  There were several mentions in the archives of Bill and Zeta Hatch.  I never did have either Mr. or Mrs. Hatch as a teacher. I knew them more on a personal basis as I dated one of their daughters in High School. Bill was a wild man and had a lot of Indian blood running through his veins.  Zeta was sharp as a tack and it was hard to get anything past her. I do remember the little farm market and also that as a kid you had to count your change real careful when buying candy. 

  I remember when the gas lights went in on Elliott street, how about when the state cut the road in for route 50 south of Olney. I always thought it was really cool to go over the rail road bridges on Elliott and East street, especially when a train was running. I assume it most likely still happens but how about the barn  fires getting set a night early for the homecoming dance. I can remember East fork being built and watching the roads fill with water as the rains came. Some will not remember this as it was not something everyone did, but riding my motorcycle and climbing the hills at Hog Run. I remember when the first Junior Pro football team was put together and it was coached by Bill Slater I believe. It was a talented bunch of kids on that team and we all had a great time. I have had a lot of great coaches in my life and have tried to pay it forward in thanks for the time that was given to me. I have coached travel soccer on the east coast for the past eight years. Last summer "03", I was home in Olney for a visit and was working with my son and his friend at Musgrove park. A young man approached me and asked where I was from, as he had not seen the two boys playing soccer with the Olney players. We talked for a short bit only to find out he was from the Philadelphia area where I coach and where he grew up playing soccer. What a small world we live.  Thanks for the memories.

 

Kindest Regards

Mike Chaplin

Class of ‘75

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
 Gloria Dean

Masdean33@aol.com

This is a bit of a lot of things, Memories, an Apology, 

Thoughts, Love and just a mixture of things.  I recently

 read in the Olney Memories an article from a former 

student of Mary Salisbury.  Mary was my Aunt and I, 

as well as EVERYONE that knew her, know how 

out- spoken and 'yes' even obnoxious she was, but 

I must say I was very SHOCKED to know that she 

had treated a student this way.  I've witnessed many 

of her former students going to her, in Walmart, the 

grocery store, a restaurant or anyplace she was, 

telling her how they loved her and what she meant 

to them.  I sat by her at the Funeral Home the night 

of the viewing for her husband (who died a few weeks

 after she had retired from teaching) and that night 

I was so amazed at the line of former students that 

came by to hug and kiss her most with tears in their

 eyes telling her how much they loved and missed 

her.  As a child I was sort of fearful of her, because

 I was a timid child and she was so blunt and 

outspoken, but that fear soon became respect 

and a love for her.  At her funeral (she lived to

 be 90 years old) the minister said that any former 

student of her's that you spoke to would tell you

 that they entered her class with a lot of FEAR 

but left with a lot of LOVE.  I think that tells it very 

well.  I remember 2 different ladies that I worked

 with telling me, one that her son was scared to

 death of Mrs. Salisbury and he never had her 

for a teacher, the other one telling me that her 

son had her for a teacher and loved her very 

much and would go to her house to visit her 

any chance he got.  I know that she loved all 

her pupils very much and would give them extra 

attention and if they were in need of anything she 

would see that they received it.  Many times she 

took food or money and left for them and their 

families or saw that someone else did.  I'm very 

sorry that she left this impression and hate on 

this person and I KNOW if she were still alive 

she would make it right to him.  When clearing 

out her house after her death I found a piece of 

paper where she had written down all the schools 

she had taught, and she taught many years in 

the Rural Schools where due to the fact that 

she didn't have a car she would ride part way 

with another teacher and then walk in sometimes

 quite a way to get to the school, but this list had 

all the schools and the students names that had

 attended there.  When she would meet a student

 from a rural school she would talk to them about 

the other students that attended there with them, 

I was always amazed that her mind was so sharp.  

Again I want to say I'm very sorry for this rude thing 

she did, I feel the Olney Memories should be 

GOOD memories and not BAD things that happened. 

 I've read so many great tributes to Gus and Mary 

Sliva etc.  I love that.  

Gloria Dean

Don Peterson

Depete@hotmail.com 

Ann…. your readers are getting lazy!!!   All enjoy Reading!!!    Forward to the list of Lazy Writers!!!    One short memories might make somebody SMILE.


Lol

Pete 

Class of ‘58

----------------------------------------------------------------
Don Dean

deanengr@hotmail.com

I have really enjoyed the Olney Memories and wish to again to thank Ann for taking the time to put them together and send them out.  But the most recent Memories have made me think a lot.  In it a Gentleman mentions my Aunt Mary Salisbury and how she treated him when he was in the 2nd Grade.  I was never around my Aunt Mary that much but I know I always felt her love when I was.  She never had any children of her own and I do remember that she thought of every student she ever had as one of her children.  My Sister Gloria has written something about Mary that says exactly how I feel much better than I can.  She was much closer to Aunt Mary than I was since she helped take care of her in her later years of life as I lived several states away.   When she died I was the proud recipient of her diplomas and other papers that meant so much to her.  I am keeping them so I can pass them on to my children, as they are an important part of my heritage.  

 

So what is my purpose, I hope each person that reads the Olney Memories will stop and think a little.  I don’t really want to preach but it will probably sound that way.  So here goes.

 

We can’t change things that have happened in the past.  Hopefully when someone wrongs us we grow from it and go on with our life.  We just cannot let things work on us and completely ruin our lives.  I feel my Aunt Mary has gotten off easy.  In several Olney Memories a former Principal has been cited for doing some terrible things.  Having never attended anything at Olney except OCC, I only knew one teacher in Olney that being Aunt Mary.  But I ask, what good does it do us to continue to berate people this way?  I hope we all can go on with our lives, having learned from our past so we can make our present better.

 

I feel having known Ann many years ago; that it probably hurts her greatly to put the negative things in the Olney Memories.  I do respect the fact that she is not censoring them, but why can’t we make the Olney Memories a positive thing with Good Memories.  

 

One of the two smartest people I ever had in my life, my Mother, always told me that if someone did something bad towards me that I should pray for them.   I have often remembered this and believe me it works.  I don’t know if my prayers were answered and they got their needs that I prayed about, but I do know it made me feel better.  And I didn’t have that constant hate towards them.  

 

I would hope that those of you that have bad memories could get on with your lives, learn from these memories and make your life better.  

 

 Don Dean 

 OCC Class of ‘69





      ----------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Linda Wilson Woolridge

llwraj@msn.com
Well, Ann, here goes with my remembrances.  My name is Linda Wilson Wooldridge, Class of '61.  I was born and raised in Olney, having been born in the old Olney Sanitarium.  My only sibling, brother Gene, was 16 when I was born and deemed too young to be allowed up to the top floor to see.  He proceeded to sneak up the fire escape.  He was still in high school, so when I was old enough he took me everywhere with him.  The one I remember the most was going to Schmalhausens Drug store to the soda fountain in the back to see his friends.  We would park behind the store (on York St I think it was) and go in the back.  The back was just a narrow hallway and really dark and scary to a 2 year old.  I would start screaming (you know in that loud voice children develop early to embarrass you to death) that it was too dark and I didn't like that place, etc.  He would get me to shut up by promising to buy me an ice cream cone.  It worked every time....of course, I was probably going to get an ice cream cone anyway, but I never figured that out.  My Mother, Eva Wilson, worked for Dr. Eyer whose office was across the street from the back entrance.  Every time she and I would go through there I remembered my brother taking me years and years before.  

 

The one thing I remember the most is that you could walk anyplace in town and your parents didn't worry about you being accosted or kidnapped or worse.  Now the kids of today can't walk 4-5 blocks to a friends house to play...the parents have to drive them everywhere.  We lived on Ludlow street (the street that goes to the Olney City Park) and I did have to ride the bus to kindergarten at Cherry Street school.  The bus was not actually a school bus, but was driven by Lloyd Bruce, whose son Terry later became a state representative or senator, I have forgotten which now.  It cost 5 cents each way and mother would tie the two nickels in the corner of a hankerchief for me to give to the driver.  I went to grades 1-6 at Central school and walked to and from school every day.  I then went to the Junior High which was on main street across the street West from the old sanitarium.  Changing classrooms every hour was a big change and sort of scary, but we caught on quickly.  I started in the band in 5th grade and continued through high school.  Even though I never kept up the music playing, being in the band will always be the best memory for me.  To think Gus Sliva always designed all the routines we did in high school himself is quite a feat.  The schools now pay thousands of dollars of buy routines for the bands to perform.  I met a lot of friends in the high school band and it was made up of kids of all financial backgrounds.  I remember marching down Main street in those hot wool uniforms and getting stone bruises on the ball of my foot as Gus saw to it we were a true marching band, (your toe strikes the ground first and then your heel) not a walking band.  

 

Does anyone remember the Pow Wow.  They used to have a Pow Wow dance, but before the dance they have a review sort of thing.  People put on skits and the stage band played some numbers.  I was in the Pow Wow my senior year and a group of us donned choir robes and, as sober as we could be, did a wonderful rendition of "Ally Oop" led by Sam Clifford.  Sam and I grew up together in the same neighborhood and had to stick together as we were the only ones of the same age out of all the other kids around.  

 

I remember the city blocks all had alleys which were great for cutting through to go to the neighborhood grocery store for fudgesicles, popsicles or frozen Zero candy bars on a stick.  There were no fences surrounding the yards where now everybody has to have a wooden privacy fence.  Then you knew all your neighbors and probably everybody else in the whole square block and now you don't even know the people who live two doors down.

 

I was in Olney last summer, as the last of my close relatives died.  My brother Gene, his wife Ann Lough Wilson and I wanted so badly to go to Hovey's (Mikes) for a 10-4 sundae, but they were closed.  Right now I sure could go for a bowl of chili and a chocolate malt from Mikes. I am an early riser and I got up, took the old rental car and drove all over town and then some when we were there.  I could not get over how much it has changed and yet a lot was still familiar.  I didn't worry about getting lost because a lot of the driving was instinct.  I saw some beautiful new homes and still wonder at where all the money is coming from as the town isn't growing business wise or industry wise.  I can honestly say the only way I want to go back is through memories.  I remember that no one locked their doors during the day or at night.  Mother's house had a skeleton key which fit just about any lock in town.  I am sure the people living there now don't leave their doors unlocked.  You slept with the windows open at night because hardly anyone had air conditioning.  Today, if the air conditioning goes out, you can't get a repairman out there fast enough.  

 

Dragging Main from Town Talk to the Dog-N-Suds was the thing to do and you always honked the horn at the other kids you knew.  Only one friend I knew had a car at her disposal once in a while, so we didn't get to go very often.  

 

Well, I have rambled on long enough and I am sure I will think of a lot more after I sign off.  If I do, I will send the memories along.  I have so enjoyed reading all the memories and going back in time.
Linda Wilson Wooldridge

Class of ‘61

-----------------------------------------------------
